
July 14th, 2022 

  

 The Giles County School Board held a closed meeting/work session at 1:00 p.m. on July 14th, 2022.  Persons 

present were: 

  
 Jason B. Buckland 
 Melissa R. Guynn    Amanda J. Tickle, Clerk   
 Phillip A. Pennington   Dr. Terry E. Arbogast, II, Superintendent  
 Stephen M. Steele, Chair   Mrs. Lisa Mustain, Assistant Superintendent   
 Mark A. Wilburn         
        

 

 The meeting was called to order by the Chairman. 

 

 The Board, on motion of Mr. Wilburn, with second by Mrs. Guynn and unanimous voting, went into a closed meeting 

under Section 2.2-3711 of the Virginia Code and Paragraph 1. Discussion, consideration, or interviews of prospective 

candidates for employment; assignment, appointment, promotion, performance, demotion, salaries, disciplining, or 

resignation of specific public officers, appointees, or employees of any public body.  Following discussion, Mr. Pennington 

moved to go to regular session.  Mr. Buckland seconded the motion and voting was unanimous.  The School Board, 

unanimously, certified that the meeting was in regards to personnel and conducted under section 2.2-3711. 

  

VOTE   Ayes:  5  Nays:  0 

 

There was no action from closed session 

 

                                                               

Clerk of the Giles County School Board    Date 

 

 

The School Board then began their work session.   
 

Dr. Arbogast shared that the training that the Sheriff’s Office planned to do at Giles High School/Giles Tech Center has been moved 

to another day.  Board members wanted to make sure that notification will be sent out prior to the training so that the community 

knows. 

 

Dr. Arbogast stated that there will be a meeting on July 28th with Randy from ZMM to discuss Macy facilities issues.  Two board 

members will attend, along with John Ross and Dr. Brown. 

 

Dr. Arbogast discussed water softeners at the schools.  He stated that they have received quotes from 3 different companies.  He 

stated that Southern Air had the lower quotes.  He will let Dr. Brown know to get this process started.  Mr. Buckland asked about the 

cost of the chemicals.  Dr. Arbogast wasn’t sure about this.   

 

Dr. Arbogast stated that there is some work that the schools want to do on the football fields.  There is some field mix that they want 

to put on the fields.  There was discussion on how to bring the mix in.  The consensus of the board is to have the company from New 

Castle deliver the mix and they will pay the delivery fee. 

 

There was discussion on the Stride agreement.  Mr. Buckland wants to make sure that the county attorney reviews this agreement as 

well.   

 

  

The School Board, on motion of Mr. Wilburn, with second by Mr. Buckland and unanimous voting, adjourned the meeting. 

 

                                                                                     

Chairman                                   Clerk 
 


